
Greater Mound City Stamp Club 
Minutes from General Membership meeting November 28, 2022 

 

Present: President Guy Gasser, Gary Hendren, Bill Beeler, Secretary Phil Schorr, Vice President 

Katrina Whitaker, Nathan Esbeck, Ed Pieper, Tom Minor, Greg Hake, Treasurer Pat Morgan, 

Gene Stewart, Christina Esbeck, Roger Grider, Ed Bayham, Larry Reutter, David Mahsman, 

Jerry Schultz, Richard Thies.  

President Guy Gasser called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m.    

Drawings: Ed Pieper won the 50/50 cash prize drawing ($18.50). The attendance prize $10 

Certificate for use at a future StampFest was won by Roger Grider. 

Minutes: The October meeting Minutes were approved - motion by Ed Pieper and second by Bill 

Beeler. 

Treasurer report: Pat’s Treasurer report showed total net assets of $19,553.49. More detail is 

available on the club website as page 2 of these minutes. 

Secretary report: Phil reported 40 of our 66 members have already paid their 2023 dues. We also 

have 27 reservations for the Christmas party.  

VP report: Katrina reported she now has programs for the January through April meetings next 

year. Share some of your philatelic knowledge by presenting a program for the group. The 

Christmas party will be held on December 8 at Syberg’s on Dorsett. Don’t miss it. 

 Announcements:  

• Guy seconded the invitation for the Christmas party. It offers great food and plenty of fun 

and games. This year it will include a cash bar with wait staff to take and deliver orders. 

• He reminded everyone SoCoPEX will no longer be held after the December 10 bourse. 

Don’t miss out on the historic last time for the event after a run of over 40 years.  

• The Midwest Stamp Dealers Assn. is interested in holding two shows a year in St. Louis 

beginning next year. This will normally include 12-15 dealers, some of whom we don’t 

normally have the opportunity to see. The likely dates are May and November.  

Election: Guy conducted the elections for Vice President and Secretary. With no other 

candidates, the current officers were elected for another two-year term. 

Auction: Guy went over the rules for the big Auction Bux auction, where bids can only be made 

using the Auction Bux the members have earned over the 2022 club year. Jerry conducted the 

auction efficiently and with plenty of laughs from the group. It was a great ending to another 

successful year of monthly meetings.                                                                   
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Treasurer’s Report 

Reporting Period: 11/01/2022 – 11/30/2022 

 

Checking Balance November 1, 2022     $ 19,443.49 

Checking Income: 

  50/50 November    $     18.50 

  2023 Membership    $    300.00 

  2023 eMembership   $     50.00 

  2024 Membership    $     30.00 

  2025 Membership    $     15.00 

  2026 Membership    $     15.00 

  Christmas Party Income  $    300.00     

         $    728.50 

Checking Expenses: 

  Club Watermark Detector   $   -319.99 

          $   -319.99 

Checking Balance as of November 30, 2022    $ 19,852.00 

 

Other Asset Balance: 

  GMCSC Cash Box     $    200.00  

  Auction Cash Box    $     20.00 

  Club Stamp Cash Box    $     10.00 

           $    230.00   

 

Payables:   

  Unpaid Attendance Prize1   $   -130.00 

           $   -130.00 

 

Total Assets & Payable as of November 30, 2022:   $ 19,952.00 

 

Patrick J. Morgan 
Patrick J. Morgan, GMCSC Treasurer 

Notes: 

1 Starting August 2021. Unused certificates before Aug. 2021 can’t be accounted for. 


